
HANDBOOK COMMITTEE 

Report to AWSC 
March 29, 2025 

  

A Handbook Committee meeting has not, as yet, been scheduled for updating the Bylaws for 
AFG of Ohio, Inc. However, an initial review of our current Bylaws dated/accepted May 2022 is 
underway.  While the revised Ohio Area Handbook dated October 2024 now available on the 
Area Website has incorporated the new ASBR (Alateen Safety & Behavioral Requirements), any 
references in our Bylaws must now be updated as well.  As chair, I would like to request that 
current or former AWSC members who have noted existing informational errors or necessary 
updates/additions to the Bylaws please contact me to discuss further.  Your cooperation will 
assist the Committee members to be more efficient in their review process. 

Recognizing the importance of accuracy in our 2 documents of procedures and guidelines, I am 
always open to receiving any insights, history, or specific guidance that can be useful. 

 

In service ~ 

Cheryl Beil 
Handbook Committee Chair 
CABEIL3008@GMAIL.COM 
330-534-4793  (home) 
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